December 24, 1938

Dear Dr. Calhoun:

Your letter of November 29th was duly received but I am just now able to write you definitely about it.

We are having prepared contracts between the Will Rogers Memorial Commission and each
of the three universities. As soon as I have them,
it is my purpose to write Mr. Amon Carter, a member
of the Executive Committee of the Commission, sending
him the proposed contract between the Commission and
the University of Texas. Mr. Carter will present it
to you and when approved it will be executed.

It is my hope that I can visit Texas in the early part of the year, at which time Mr. Carter and I would like a meeting with you and the regents of the University to discuss in general the ideas of the Commission with regard to the fund and to present a check for the money.

grand sen or area asserting to you have sent an examine a

Wishing you the Compliments of the Season,

Sincerely yours,

(Signed) Jesse H. Jones

TO THE WHILE SHADE WAS STATED LANDS

Will Rogers Memorial Commission

Dr. J. W. Calhoun
President
The University of Texas
Austin, Texas